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IMPORTANT TIPS 
By Julie Oliver, Homes Supervisor 

 

This newsletter we are sharing some important 
tips and information of items that are new or that 
we see in the field on a regular basis.   
 
 If you have been to the DCF website lately you 

probably noticed a lot has changed.  The navi-
gation is very different and may require some 
time to get used to the new layout.  We sug-
gest for ease you go directly to 
www.myflfamilies.com/childcare.   
 

 When doing fire drills with the children, once 
they are in their meet up spot outside, please 
stop to make sure that spot is not in the way of 
any emergency vehicles that would be there in 
a true emergency.  If you need to meet up at 
the spot first and then move them to a safer, 
more out of the way location, that can be done 
also.  Here is an informative article about how 
to ace your fire drills. 
 

 Please be sure all indoor & outdoor checklists 
are being completed daily (on the days you 
are open) and that it is fully documented. 
These records must be kept for 12 months. 
 

 Refrigerators that have temperatures showing 
on the outside door of the fridge must say the 
words ‘actual temperature’ as one of the 
choices for that temperature to be used in the 
inspection.  If you door does not show the 
‘actual’ temperature, you will need to keep a 
thermometer in your fridge and freezer for in-
spections. 
 

 Please be sure you are sending in a current 
clearinghouse roster when you send in your 
license renewal packet.  Here are the steps of 
how to obtain one:  

 1. Log into the Clearinghouse here 
 2. Go to ‘initiate screening’ 
 3. Put in your social security number or last 

               name and click on ‘search’. 
 4.Once a profile comes up, scroll to the 
              bottom and click ‘Add Employment/ 
              Contract Roster’. 
 5. Follow the prompts to input infor- 
               mation for owners, household mem- 
               bers, substitutes  and employees. 
 6.  To check and print your roster, go to  
               the top of the profile and click on  
               Employee/ Contractor Roster” 
 
 We have had a lot of questions about the 

clearing house and all the different terms 
related to retain date, renewal dates, etc.  
We now have an FAQ on our website that 
may answer some of these questions for 
you, but the most important thing is to keep 
your roster up to date:  Clearing-
house_Renewals_FAQs.pdf 
(myflorida.com)  
 

 Please be sure that a handwashing sign is 
hung by ALL handwashing sinks.  You can 
print them here:  handwashing.pdf 
(floridahealth.gov)  

 
 And finally, a reminder that the in-service 

training for the 7/1/22—6/30/23 is ending.  
Be sure you have completed your 10 hours 
of in-service training by June 30, 2023. 

 
We wish you all a very happy and safe sum-
mer.  Please reach out with any questions or 
concerns. 
 
 

https://www.myflfamilies.com/services/child-family/child-care
https://hoppingin.com/5-step-process-for-acing-your-daycare-centers-next-fire-drill/
https://pinellas.floridahealth.gov/programs-and-services/environmental-health/pclb/family-child-care-home-forms/_documents/daily-indoor-outdoor-checklist.pdf
https://apps.ahca.myflorida.com/SingleSignOnPortal/Login.aspx?ReturnUrl=/SingleSignOnPortal/
https://ahca.myflorida.com/content/download/7187/file/Clearinghouse_Renewals_FAQs.pdf
https://ahca.myflorida.com/content/download/7187/file/Clearinghouse_Renewals_FAQs.pdf
https://ahca.myflorida.com/content/download/7187/file/Clearinghouse_Renewals_FAQs.pdf
https://pinellas.floridahealth.gov/programs-and-services/environmental-health/pclb/family-child-care-home-forms/_documents/handwashing.pdf
https://pinellas.floridahealth.gov/programs-and-services/environmental-health/pclb/family-child-care-home-forms/_documents/handwashing.pdf
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With summer here, we are 

receiving questions about car seats 
for transporting younger children 
for activities.  If your center is ap-
proved for transportation, you 
must follow the Florida Child Car-
Seat Laws to ensure you have the 
correct type and size car seat for 
each child and that it is installed in 
the correct position for their age 
and weight.  As you can see in the 
picture there are 4 guidelines to be 
followed. 

The National Highway Traffic Safety 
Administration website has a lot of 
interesting information you may 
find useful when you are consider-

ing car seats for transportation.  You can also have your car-seats inspected free of charge by a certified 
technician near your center.   

With all of us working together, the children in Pinellas County will have the best summer 
yet.  Please feel free to reach out to Child Care Licensing (PCLB) for questions or concerns.   

A copy of this flyer can be found here. 

As always, thank you for all you do! 
 

Bulletin Board 

Faith Bornoff, M.Ed. 
Executive Director 

https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhtsa.gov%2Fequipment%2Fcar-seats-and-booster-seats%23age-size-rec&data=05%7C01%7CKaren.Kirouac%40flhealth.gov%7Cd770b5a8cbcb4f94728b08db57d02075%7C28cd8f803c444b2781a0cd2b03a31b8d%7C0%7C0%
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nhtsa.gov%2Fequipment%2Fcar-seats-and-booster-seats%23age-size-rec&data=05%7C01%7CKaren.Kirouac%40flhealth.gov%7Cd770b5a8cbcb4f94728b08db57d02075%7C28cd8f803c444b2781a0cd2b03a31b8d%7C0%7C0%
https://www.nhtsa.gov/equipment/car-seats-and-booster-seats#installation-help-inspection
https://gcc02.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.adventhealth.com%2Fsites%2Fdefault%2Ffiles%2Fassets%2F18-FHFC-07199_Car_Seat_Laws_-_AH_Rebrand_F1%2520(1)_0.pdf&data=05%7C01%7CKaren.Kirouac%40flhealth.gov%7Cd770b5a8cbcb4f94728b08db57d0207
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As the temperatures rise and the sun shines, 
water play may become a daily activity. The 
Florida Department of Health in Pinellas County 
(DOH-Pinellas), would like to remind providers 
of possible diseases that may be transmitted 
through untreated water. 

Swimming related illnesses occur when some-
one ingests contaminated water from sources 
such as swimming pools, splash pads or 
household hoses where a water main break 
might have occurred. These diseases can be 
spread when someone who is ill enters the wa-
ter. Other water related illnesses can be caused 
by germs that naturally live in water and soil. 
These can be spread when chlorine or bromine 
and pH levels are not high enough to kill off 
germs

1
. 

The Centers for Disease Control and Preven-
tion (CDC), reports the most commonly report-
ed water related illness is Cryptosporidium 
“Crypto” which is caused by a parasite

2
. Crypto 

can be spread from person to person, animal to 
person, through contact with contaminated wa-
ter or by swallowing contaminated water or 
food. Outbreaks of Crypto are most common in 
childcare facilities during the late summer/early 
fall months but can occur at any time of the 
year. DOH-Pinellas typically sees increases in 
cases between June and September

3
.   

The best way to prevent illness is to not allow 
children who have experienced diarrhea in the 
past two weeks into the water. Swimmers 
should also keep water out of their mouth when 
swimming or playing. Disinfection of the water 
source is important to prevent illness; however, 
one CDC study found that more than 10% of 
routine inspections of public pools, spas and 
splash pads led to immediate closure due to 
improper chlorine/bromine or pH levels

1
.  

DOH-Pinellas recommends excluding ill chil-
dren from care until 24 hours after symptoms 
have resolved without the use of medication. 
For questions or to report clusters of illness, 
please contact DOH-Pinellas Epidemiology 
Program at 727-824-6932. 

For questions or to report clusters of illness, please con-

tact:  

Florida Department of Health in Pinellas County,  

       Epidemiology Program at : 
 

727-824-6932 
 

Resources:  

1 https://www.cdc.gov/healthywater/swimming/swimmers/
rwi.html 
2 https://www.cdc.gov/parasites/crypto/childcare/index.html  
3 https://www.flhealthcharts.gov/Charts/  

Florida Department of Health in Pinellas County        
205 Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. St. N.,                                  

St. Petersburg, Florida 33701    
727.824.6932  PinellasHealth.com 

NEWS FROM EPIDEMIOLOGY 
Summer Water Play Safety—2023 

By Rachel Ilic, MPH, CPH, CIC 

https://www.cdc.gov/healthywater/swimming/swimmers/rwi.html
https://www.cdc.gov/healthywater/swimming/swimmers/rwi.html
https://www.cdc.gov/parasites/crypto/childcare/index.html
https://www.flhealthcharts.gov/Charts/
http://www.PinellasHealth.com
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UPCOMING TRAININGS 

All classes are held at 8751 Ulmerton Road, Largo 33774 
 

These classes are subject to cancellation based on restrictions and requirements in the state at that time.  

Call the CCLP office prior to class if you need to reschedule in order to avoid repaying the registration fee. 

Any persons with a disability requiring reasonable accommodations should call the CCLP office no later than two (2) weeks prior to 

the training.  

 

Please call 727-507-4857 to register for a class.  

PROSPECTIVE PROVIDER TRAINING 

If you know anyone who may be interested in becoming a home child care provider, please share this infor-
mation with them:  
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Diamond Vision Plush Monkey recalled due to chok-
ing hazard  

Consumer contact: 
https://diamond-visions.com/recall-notice/  

Lucky Global Multi-Purpose helmets, 
have been recalled due to non-
compliance with stability require-
ments. They were sold exclusively 

on Walmart.com 

Consumer Contact:  

Email luckglinc@hotmail.com  

Walker Edison Furniture Twin Bunk Bed recalled due 

to fall and impact hazards. 

Consumer Contact:    
Website:  https://walkeredison.zendesk.com/hc/en-us/
requests/new?ticket_form_id=360001011772  

Rollerblade USA In-Line Skates 

recalled due to fall hazard. 

 
Customer Contact: 
https://www.rollerblade.com/usa/
en/fury-recall  

CPSC Consumer Information Hotline 

Contact this toll-free number if you have questions about a recall: 

800-638-2772 (TTY 301-595-7054) Times: 8 am – 5:30 pm ET.  Messages can be left anytime. 

Call to get product safety and other agency information and to report unsafe products.  

https://www.cpsc.gov/ 

Lil Anglers Fishing Rod sold with casters re-
called due to violation of Fed-
eral Lead Content Ban  
 

Consumer contact:  
https://
www.kidcastersrecall.com  

Easter Bunny and Boutique Butter-
fly necklace and jewelry recalled due 
to high levels of cadmium,  
 

Consumer contact:  
https://www.greatpretenders.ca  

https://diamond-visions.com/recall-notice/
mailto:luckglinc@hotmail.com
https://walkeredison.zendesk.com/hc/en-us/requests/new?ticket_form_id=360001011772
https://walkeredison.zendesk.com/hc/en-us/requests/new?ticket_form_id=360001011772
https://www.rollerblade.com/usa/en/fury-recall
https://www.rollerblade.com/usa/en/fury-recall
https://www.kidcastersrecall.com/
https://www.kidcastersrecall.com/
https://www.greatpretenders.ca/
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Fun, educational activities kids Here is a fun and cute spring craft from  
‘Glued to My Crafts’ 

Fish Handprint Puppets 
 

Craft Supplies Needed: 

  1. Scrapbook paper or cardstock paper 

  2. School Glue 

  3.  Jumbo Popsicle Sticks 

  4.  Medium wiggle eyes 

  5.  Basic craft scissors 

  6.  Pencil or Pen             

 

Directions: 

• Trace the child’s handprint/ on to the paper 
and cut the design out with the scissors.  Re-
peat for however many handprints you want.  

• Cut heart-shaped lips out of orange or red 
cardstock and glue them to the palms of the 
cutouts.  

• Glue wiggle eyes on the fish 

• Children could decorate the fish however 
they’d like using glitter, rhinestones, sequins, 
markers, etc. 

• Let dry completely and then glue popsicle 
sticks to the back.  Once the glue is completely 
dry your fish can have fun ‘swimming’! 

 

If you would like to share how your 
home or center is being creative   

please email  
karen.kirouac@flhealth.gov 

or call 727-507-4857 

https://www.gluedtomycraftsblog.com/2015/08/handprint-fish-puppets-kid-craft.html
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Dr. Susan Weber, PhD 

Meet Dr. Susan Weber,  Instructor In-Charge 
of Early Childhood Education at St. Peters-
burg College.  Dr. Weber sits on our Pinellas 
County Licensing Board as a member in good 
standing from the Pinellas County Preschool 
Associations.  

 

She began her early childhood professional 
journey in a school in Pinellas Park.  She was 
eighteen years old and felt such a passion for 
the classroom she began to take two summer 
courses at the then St. Petersburg Junior Col-
lege.  She spent several years in the class-
room, working with toddlers and preschool 
age children.  Dr. Weber stepped up to a di-
rectors’ position and became a part of our lo-
cal NAEYC Chapter.  She has had many roles 
over the years; however, training and curricu-
lum is her heart and soul. Dr. Weber earned 
her Ph.D. in Curriculum and Instruction from 
the University of South Florida in 2014.   She 
truly enjoys working with others and helping 
them find their passion.   

 

Dr. Weber is one of the few natives to the ar-
ea, as she was born at Morton Plant Hospital 
and grew up in Largo.  Her husband, Jonathan 
Weber, also grew up here.  They both graduat-
ed from Osceola High School, and mark their 
30 year wedding anniversary at the end of this 
May.  They have two grown children.  Camer-
on is a graduate of Florida Polytechnic Univer-

sity and will be beginning a mas-
ter’s degree in the fall. Their 
daughter Brooke, just graduated 
with her AA from St. Petersburg 
College and is now enrolled at the 
University of South Florida-Go 
Bulls! 


